Dear Families of Room 1B:

     Literature circles are now a regular part of our reading program.  On Fridays, I will introduce the book choices.  Students will then select a book and bring it home to read over the weekend.  The literature discussion groups will meet on Monday’s and Tuesdays.  Students will be expected to write about their books in their Reading Response Folders.  In addition, some centers for the week will contain book extensions based on these books.

     Your child has selected a book from several choices related by theme.  Remember that because your child has self selected this book; it may not be a book at his or her independent reading level.  Please read the book with your child, reading to them if necessary.  The students will then share selections from their book in the group on Mondays.  Eventually, the students will be leading the discussions of these books as well.

     Here are some ways for you to read and discuss these books together in preparation for the group on Monday:

     •  Please have your child read (or read to him or her) and talk about the story as you read.  Talking about the book will enhance your child's understanding.

     •  Read the book a second time and note favorite passages.  Have your child use Post-it Notes to mark any pages that he or she would like to share and talk about in the group.  What kinds of things should your child mark?  Places that are funny, interesting, puzzling (things he or she doesn't understand), or passages that relate to his or her life.  Your child may want to mark a place where he or she notices author's style, something about one of the characters, the main idea of the story, or certain details or illustrations.

     •  If possible, your child should be prepared to read the selected part(s) to the group.  Our goal is that by the end of the year, all students will be participating in this manner.

     •  Send the book back to school on Monday with the pages marked.

Thank you for your support and assistance!  I look forward to the many discussions this year, which will expand and promote our love of reading.

Sincerely,

Vicki Yousoofian

